
The Morris County Board of Taxation met in its office at 30 Schuyler Place Morristown, NJ on  

.October 19th 2023 at 10:00am   

President William Kersey presided and, Commissioner Ramirez, Commissioner Parmigiani were  

present. Also present Patricia Marsh,  Administrator and Dr. Michael D. DiFazio  Tax 

Researcher, Examiner & Investigator. Absent were Commissioners Gates & Kincaid  President 

Kersey announced that proper and timely notice of the meeting had been posted and filed with 

County Clerk, the Daily Record the Star Ledger and The Record.  

BUSINESS: For the record All Added/Omitted Tax List have been approved by email and 

released to the municipalities. The 2023 Abstract of Ratables and the Added/Omitted Abstract of 

Ratables have also been approved by email and mailed out. The Education conference  to be held 

on October 30th at the Exchange Restaurant was approved on motion by Commissioner 

Parmigiani  2nd by Commissioner Ramirez all voted yes.  East Hanover Township appeared 

before the Board to discuss there pending Revaluation.  They plan on putting out the RFP by 

January 2024,  they will report to Administrator Marsh on November 8th, 2023. 

Municipalities reviewed for possible Revaluations were Rockaway Borough, Madison Borough, 

Victory Gardens, Chatham Township, & Dover Town.  They will be requested to appear at the 

December meeting by the Board  for further discussion.   

 

 

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 10:42 

 

 

 


